AHRMM MEETING

June 17, 2014
Monarch Creative Arts
(Revised) 

In Attendance:
Regional Vice Chair: Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center; Secretary: Mary Pat Buie, Sandhills Center; Carol Brown, Golden Care; Susan Bellew, Family Promise; Nina Walker, SCAP; Chereka Belton-Odom, Rockingham Housing Authority; Kam McDonald, Anson County Schools; Linda McPhatter, Golden Care; Rebecca Price, Legal Aid; Kenneth Kelley, Moore County Workforce; John Young, Montgomery County DSS; Kristin Hudson, Golden Care; Relena Hair, Monarch; Janeen Lee, Friend to Friend. 
The meeting was called to order by Donna McCormick (standing in for Rasheeda Sturdivant). She welcomed all attendees. 
Introductions 
Attendee introductions were made.
Approval of May 2014 Minutes
Kam McDonald made a motion to approve May 2014 minutes and was seconded by Linda McPhatter. Motion to approve was offered and carried.
Balance of State Steering Committee Update: 

See report attached.

Report from SCAP

Nina Walker reported that SCAP has two vacancies in Anson County and two vacancies in Richmond County but that there could be three in each county soon. She said that the Shelter + Care recipient had been in the program for over a year.
Report from Sandhills Center LME/MCO

Mary Pat Buie reported that Sandhills Center had successfully returned the Shelter + Care grant to HUD. She said that the State is working on reducing the number of LME/MCO’s to 4. 
Report from Friend to Friend

Janeen Lee reported that they presently have 4 women and 6 children in the shelter. 
Old Business:

The committee agreed to skip the July meeting and resume on August 19th in Rockingham at First Bank Community Room.
New Business:

Donna McCormick presented a draft of the Coordinated Assessment plan that the committee will need to review and provide feedback to bos@ncceh.org by June 30th.
The Baker House Shelter in Rockingham has been torn down. 

One of the churches in Rockingham is trying to put a Tent City together.
Agency Updates:
Golden Care

Carol Brown reported that Golden Care is growing and they need another Nurse Practitioner on staff. Kristin Hudson gave office numbers to the group, phone: 910-730-0840 Fax: 866-677-0504.
Family Promise

Susan Bellew reported that 10 beds in the facility were full.
Legal Aid of NC

Rebecca Price announced that Legal Aid has started serving Anson County on May 1, 2014. She said that Legal Aid will partner with some hospitals through a medical legal contract in the future. She said that Legal Aid will offer Expulsion Clinics in Anson and Richmond County to try to help clear backgrounds for some that have criminal records as a barrier to housing.
Friend to Friend
Jeanine Lee reported that they now have In House Assistance funds for help with job skills. The Human Trafficking program is up and running.
SCAP

Nina Walker reported that Section 8 is full. She said that SCAP is providing job training and education as well as Reverse Mortgage Counseling with 4 certified HUD counselors. 
Rockingham Housing Authority

Chereka Belton-Odom reported that RHA still has a 5 bedroom unit available. There must be at least 8 individuals in the family to qualify for this unit. She said that the wait list had been purged. She reported that a Housing Choice Voucher Program for Home Ownership is available  if someone has lived successfully in that program for 2 years.
Anson County Schools

Kam McDonald reported a total of 10 homeless children at the close of the school year for Wadesboro Primary and Wadesboro Elementary. She said that the Community Outreach Fair 
had been very successful, had served 60+ people.
Monarch
Relena Hair reported 1 vacancy at Hoke 1 Group Home and 1 vacancy at McArthur Apartments as well as 1 vacancy at Circlewood Group Home. She said that there were several applicants for these vacancies.

NC Department of Commerce
Kenneth Kelley reported that they provide employment services to help people get back in the workforce. They will retrain workers for other job skills. They can also provide case management for Veterans with significant barriers to employment.

Montgomery County DSS
John Young reported that SA In-Home services are available for health and safety for the elderly. He said that there will be changes in At Risk Case Management in July.
Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 am
Next Meeting: August 19, 2014 at First Bank Community Room in Rockingham.
